NEWSLETTER

Message from Haile Tefera, Addis Ababa, Ethiopia
ISAIAH 26:3  “Thou wilt keep him in perfect peace whose mind is stayed on thee.”

What a comfort and what an inspiration these promises of God are that the Lord is caring for us!
Ebenezer International Ministries has legally begun functioning in the United States and also in the
east part of Africa. Our school, Crosspointe, will begin around mid-September, and registration
has already begun. So far 890 students have registered for this year. These numbers indicate that
we can expect a growth in students during this school year. Many students have come to our school;
however the maximum we will be able to accommodate will be 1200-1300 students for this year. We are so
delighted to announce that some of our supporters have purchased 20 laptop computers for our school in
order to help us jumpstart a computer lab. Most of the students have never had the opportunity to work
with a computer before or have even imagined being able to have a computer lab. We are extremely grateful
to our mighty God for providing these computers for the students.

Please pray for the Bible project taking place in our ministry currently that involves our printing department.
New Testament Bibles are being printed in people’s native languages free of charge. However, because we
currently lack the funds to cover the costs of printing and paper, printing has stopped for the moment.
We need to continue providing Bibles to individuals and churches.

Soon there are teams coming from the US that will be doing street evangelism, leadership training,
and open air church-empowering conferences in two regions for 7 days. We ask for your prayers so
that many souls may come to know the Lord.

We deeply appreciate your support through prayers and through funds as God leads you.
Blessings to you all!

Message from the Chairman
These are truly exciting times in the young life of Ebenezer International Ministries. Eight months ago EIM was just a thought.
Today, thanks to the Lord and the support of good people like you, EIM is a functioning and active non-profit organization
supporting the ministries of Haile and Tsedale Tefera. There are so many of you who have helped make this a reality
through your giving, your prayers, and your service. We can't say thank you enough.
Now that EIM is established the work really begins. There are so many needs and so many projects that need to be prioritized,
planned, and funded. We will talk more about those in future newsletters. We praise the Lord that the need of the computers
at Crosspointe School is being met as Haile as told you in his message above. What a blessing to see God'’s people
being faithful. Of course, in my mind, one of the most pressing needs right now is to secure a stable and sufficient
income for Haile and his family. Please pray about what God would have you do in this area.
Yours In Christ, Bill Anderson

To contact EIM or contribute to EIM (tax-deductible donation): Ebenezer International Ministries, Inc.,
PO Box 606, Milan, TN, 731-225-4145, http://www.ebenezerim.org To sign up for the newsletter,
call or text EIM, 731-225-4145. GOD BLESS YOU!




